

## Rec Board Meeting Minutes 10/16/2023

### 6pm @ Red Barn

Present: Board Members: Hilary Linehan, Ed Huang, Leslie Berger; Head Gardener Anne Fayen (left at 6:10)

#### Tennis courts

- Goals for tennis courts – related to proper use of the court. No discussion at this time.
- plaque request for Karen Didrickson – Hilary is working on, should be finalized this week
- Repainting pickleball lines – has to be postponed until spring due to cold weather and rain. Ed needs to clarify quote and color with contractor.
- Signage – no need to add any at this time.
- winter storage of equipment – Ed will take down nets when ready. Board will consider storing plastic wheeled vehicles next month.

Pocket Park Report – Frame is up for pergola funded by Newton Fund. Student running group “finding our stride” is coming this week to rake. Working to put the garden to bed for the season. Anne plans to continue in her role next year.

Village to Village path/trail vision - the vision from rec is for a safe corridor for people of all ages. Ed will looking into possibilities.

#### Murray Field

- frisbee golf goals/baskets – tabled until Jason can be here
- portolet return –board thought it was ok to remove after soccer season. Hilary will check with Jason
- turn off water – Jason has done this in the past, recommended he continue.

#### Red Barn

- community nurse access – she came in with Leslie to look at where equipment is, she can organize if necessary.
- Open red barn dates – will start in December and choose dates at the next meeting.
- further cleanout – Josh will go through upper right and basement. School will use half and rec board will have the other half of the basement. Board will meet to clear out bad rec equipment and have trashed picked up when they have an open red barn date.
- Dedication – need to follow up with Christa – tabled until next meeting

Winter Rec Board Meeting location Leslie will investigate options and let us know the best location.

#### Other

• MOU with school – maintenance of the parking area is the primary issue. Ed will ask for a meeting with John F to chat about the current options